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PO Box 1749
Halifax, Nova Scotia
B3J 3A5    Canada

Halifax Regional Council
June 10, 2008
June 17, 2008

TO: Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

SUBMITTED BY:
Dan English, Chief Administrative Officer

Wayne Anstey, Deputy Chief Administrative Officer - Operations

DATE: May 13, 2008

SUBJECT: Request for Permanent Encroachment on Memory Lane 

ORIGIN

Request for encroachment on public right of way on Memory Lane, Lower Sackville. The
encroachment will be in the form of a trail head sign for the Bedford Sackville Connector Greenway.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that Halifax Regional Council approve the attached encroachment agreement to
allow the Sackville Rivers Association to install a trail head sign on Memory Lane.

Item No. 8.7
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BACKGROUND

The Fort Sackville Walkway and Bedford Sackville Connector Greenway, located along the
Sackville River between Fort Sackville, Bedford, and  Fultz House, Lower Sackville, have evolved
from traditional paths to 3-metre wide, multi purpose, wheel chair accessible, active  transportation
trails. 

They were planned and developed over the past twenty years (Fort Sackville Walkway from 1991
to 2001; Bedford Sackville Connector Greenway  from 1997 to 2006) with  leadership from the
Bedford Walkway Committee and the Sackville Rivers Association, well over 10,000 volunteer
hours, and  funding from all three levels of government. Measured trail usage in 2006 was over
1,400 trips per week. 

DISCUSSION

Each of the 3' x 4'  trail head signs shows each trail's location, distance, walking time, and parking,
and some detail about each of the three locations:

 - Fultz House/ Memory Lane
 - Range Park/Soccer Field Parking Lot
 - Fort Sackville/Scott Manor House

The locations will encourage parking, when necessary, at these sites,  rather than at the trail junction
with Old Sackville Road, designated as a cycling/wheelchair entrance.

The location of the sign near Fultz House on Memory Lane (proposed sign face attached) would be
placed on HRM right of way, as per the attached sketch and photo. Site visits by HRM staff have
concluded that there is no suitable place for the sign on the private land. Staff is proposing a location
for the sign near the edge of the right of way on the existing look off.  This location will be visible
to pedestrian and vehicular traffic next to the trail head.

Installation and maintenance of this sign will be the responsibility of the Sackville Rivers
Association, as per the Encroachment Agreement. Staff is suggesting that the regular encroachment
fee be waived for this sign due to the nature of the sign and its benefit to the public. The yearly fee
for this sign under Administrative Order #15 would have been ten dollars.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS

There are no budget implications associated with this encroachment.
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FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality’s Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating,
Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of
Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

ALTERNATIVES

Council could choose to deny the request.

ATTACHMENTS

Proposed sign face 
Sketch of proposed sign location
Photo of the proposed sign area
Proposed Encroachment Agreement between HRM and the Sackville Rivers Association

A copy of this report can be obtained online at http://www.halifax.ca/council/agendasc/cagenda.html then
choose the appropriate meeting date, or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax
490-4208.

Report Prepared by: Christopher Davis, EIT, Right of Way Engineer, 490-7462

ReportApproved by:
                                                _____________________________________________________

Ken Reashor, P.Eng., Manager, Traffic & Right of Way, 490-6637

Report Approved by: ______________________________________________________
Catherine Sanderson, Senior  Manager, Financial Services, 490-1562

                                                                      
                                                                                                                          

Report Approved by: Mike Labrecque, P.Eng., Director, Transportation & Public Works, 490-4855
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